
Chairman Lipps, Vice Chair Holmes, Ranking Member Russo, and Members of the House Health 
Committee, thank you for the opportunity to provide proponent testimony on House Bill 248. 

My name is Darren Loyd and I am full time working dad to three sons. I’m writing to express my 
full support in HB248.  

I believe in medical freedom and the ability for every individual to be able to make the choice 
on which medical procedures they partake in for themselves and their families. If HB248 is not 
passed, those rights will be stripped away from Ohio citizens.  

I am also strongly against businesses requiring knowledge of my private medical information for 
myself and my family to be able to enter into or for me to provide for my family. No one 
outside of my family and our medical provided should the rights to or access to our private 
medical information. I also have concerns on how that information will be used and stored.  

Ohioans should not be forced into taking an experimental, non-FDA approved vaccine in order 
to participate in society. This is discrimination and unlawful.  

Darren Loyd 


